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This month, we explore the profound theme of being found by God, as
illustrated in Luke 15. This chapter contains a trilogy of parables: the lost
sheep, the lost coin, and the prodigal son. These stories are not merely
about being lost but are a celebration of being found. They reveal the heart
of God, who seeks out the lost with relentless grace and love.

We begin by acknowledging the challenge of listening to God, an invisible
presence that often seems silent. Yet, as Dallas Willard suggests, we are in
God's will when we live the life He desires for us. This involves a deep
intertwining of hearing and doing His will, much like a parent who desires
their children's joy and happiness. Our choices, whether within or outside of
God's will, shape our lives and our relationship with Him.

The parables in Luke 15 offer a powerful narrative of God's grace. The lost
sheep represents those who wander off, not out of rebellion but out of
foolishness. The shepherd's search and the village's joy upon the sheep's
return illustrate God's grace that seeks us out. The lost coin, misplaced and
disconnected, symbolizes those who are lost through no fault of their own.
God's grace is depicted as a woman who lights a lamp and sweeps the
house until the coin is found, showing that we are never invisible to God.

**continued on next page**



The Joy of being found cont.
The story of the prodigal son is perhaps the most well-
known, highlighting a father's unconditional love and
forgiveness. The younger son's journey from rebellion to
repentance and the father's eager embrace upon his
return is a vivid picture of grace that restores. The elder
brother's reaction, filled with bitterness and jealousy,
serves as a reminder of the dangers of a transactional
relationship with God, rather than one based on love
and grace.

These parables challenge us to reflect on our own lives.
Are we wandering, unsure, or buried under shame? Are
we resentful of grace given to others? Regardless of
where we find ourselves, God's grace is always seeking
us, ready to embrace us and celebrate our return. This
trilogy is a celebration of foundness, a reminder that
when we come home to grace, there is joy in heaven.
(Anonymous)
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Job Opening & Substitute searching
We are looking to hire an individual for our “After Care” on Mondays, Wednesdays,
and Fridays from 3:00-4:30. We need someone 16 and older. 

We are also looking for substitute teachers and substitute administrative assistants.
These are paid positions. 

If you, or someone you know, are interested in any of the above , please contact
Sister Catherine at 812-423-9115.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dJp_CT8FuXUs_JLTu_LqEJ0J_Qe3zj87/view?usp=sharing


Today, Friday, August 22, we celebrate the Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Pope Leo has invited all of the faithful to
celebrate this day by praying and fasting for
peace.  

In his Wednesday (8/20/25) general audience,
Pope Leo said, "Mary is the Mother of the faithful
here on earth and is remembered as the Queen of
Peace." As our world continues to be wounded by
wars, in the Holy Land, in Ukraine, and in other
parts of the world, the Pope invited all the
faithful to take part in "a day of prayer and
fasting" for all those who suffer because of war,
"imploring the Lord to grant us peace and justice,
and to wipe away the tears of those who suffer
because of ongoing armed conflicts." He added,
"May Mary, Queen of Peace, intercede so that
peoples may find the path of peace."  Amen.
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We are off to a great start! Thank you to all WCS families who have signed up to cover Fall Festival shifts! As a reminder, all school
families with preschool or pre-K students only are asked to either be a chairperson or cover two different shifts and families with K-8
students with or without preschool or pre-K students are asked to either be a chairperson or cover four to five different shifts. Extended
family members and friends are welcome to help cover your family’s individual shifts, too!

Keep the sign ups coming! Click on the link below to sign up for your family’s shifts. There are still a few openings next week for making
dumplings and many openings for making cookies, fudge and potato candy the weekend before the festival starts. These are all great
options for families whose schedules will not allow them to cover shifts during the actual week of Fall Festival. Sign up now to find shifts
that will work best for your family!
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Fall Festival update

Please contact WCS parent and 2025 Fall Festival Volunteer Scheduling Chair
Melissa Pfafflin at 812-449-7820, mmrobison1@yahoo.com

with any problems signing up
or

2025 Fall Festival Booth Co-Chairs
Kelly Winters 812-483-5381, michela.winters@yahoo.com

Karlee Harris at 317-728-9191, karleeguerrettaz@gmail.com 
with questions about open chairperson positions.

Fall Festival WCS Volunteer Sign Up

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0D4BAEAA2FA2F49-fall#/
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bWoj-hSkSw9S3WWJN89e1ndLc_vnYV9N/view?usp=sharing
https://www.evansvillegov.org/egov/documents/1753721692_25493.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1giZSrGZR68Q3YgnedjIYVn3mwYwmUwZVFzyhlkP9xus/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGvHNFBf6g/tWtGU8lpyCozPXr8cvTmQQ/edit
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1f9Je2FN882ZPZsKRhRitXX8WUHsG5Cl8/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ppnr9MqJ4SpIVIXfBlg9ppRm5Oiz0Fj5/view?usp=sharing
https://www.evdio.org/diocesan-youth-day.html
https://www.svdpevansville.org/friday-knights-hunger-bowl/


If the
whole
school
can sell
$1000
worth
of the
gift
cards,
the PTO
will
purchase an ice cream treat for
all the students in the school!!
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/16wS8Lb1Lx2Fp8usWCBQyuu2_EptlQAjC/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1umg-kKNmSe3nRhLaVkBsc_U0hUEl-P_h/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sYR6xJO5OKBqMu_4mj_hFDKWLjd2DBJj/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Y6nnB3joLj1tTtUnXv45K3DyTC4eX0D4/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DM4tlR0XbCtJn8daT1xD3a0ex3wyTPi5/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HCSr9Rb0QPLmXubJOt6IvWho_H-ENKd7ZG_pDGMylbo/edit?usp=sharing
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School Masses

https://www.saintbonifaceparish.org/
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Upcoming Dates:
Italy & Greece trip meeting - August 26 2:45

No School on Labor Day - September 1

School Pictures - September 3

8  grade field trip to Audubon State Park - September 5th

Grading period one mid term - September 5

PTO Meeting - September 9

No bus service - September 11 and 12

Hacienda Give Back Day - September 18

7  grade field trip to Seaton Harvest - September 26th

Fall Festival - October 6-10

One Faith. One Family. One Future.

August Birthdays
Aurora Barber - 1

Cash Lannert - 1

Mr. Robertson - 2

Marshall Wetzel - 5

Laina Vollman - 8

Ms. Wargel - 10

Aleksandra Buck - 11

Madison Condi - 11

Caroline Clark - 14

Ella Farmer - 18

Leo Gries - 18

Savannah Schultz - 20

Michiel Rainey - 21

Joyce Vadbunker - 21

Gwendolyn Greenwell - 25

William Lovelace - 28

Ben Pfafflin - 29


